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Welcome back to what we anticipate will be 
another great year at Gordon West. 
 
I hope that your vacation was enjoyable and 
that you are looking forward to returning to 
Gordon West for 2021.  
COVID‐19 certainly impacted on the holiday 
plans of many members of the Gordon West 
school community including Julia and I. 
Instead of holidaying in Queensland as 
planned we engaged in a great deal of bike 
riding in Sydney, Wollongong and the Central 
Coast in addition to partaking in a number of 
bushwalks and visiting numerous 
restaurants. 
Overall we had a great holiday. 
Incidentally many people must have had to 
make similar changes to holiday plans 
because we ran into a number of Gordon 
West families over the holidays. 
 
COVID‐19 remains an enormous challenge 
for 2021 but we remain very confident that 

with everyone working together we can 
meet all of the challenges that arise. 
A big thank you to Mrs Harvey Assistant 
Principal Stage 1 for agreeing to continue in 
the role of Gordon West Public School COVID 
‐19 coordinator for 2021.  
We are also very fortunate to receive regular  
COVID‐19 Updates from the Department of 
Education that provide very detailed 
guidelines and procedures to be 
implemented. 
 
COVID ‐19 Update. 
Parents are encouraged to drop their 
children off at the school entrances. 
Parents of Year 1 and Year 2 children have 
been allowed to drop their children off at 
their classrooms then immediately leave the 
school grounds. However from Monday next 
8 February 2021 parents of these children 
are requested to drop and pick up their 
children from the school entrances. 
 

Dates  
to Remember 

Tuesday 9 February 

GWPS Swimming 
Carnival 

Friday 19 February 

PSSA Round 1 

Friday 5 March 

Zone Swimming 

Tuesday 16 March 

Photo Day 

Thursday 1 April  

Last Day Term 1 

Friday 2 April 

Good Friday 

Monday 19 April 

Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 20 April 

Students Resume 
Term2 

 



 If this arrangement presents any problems please speak 
to your child’s teacher or contact the school. 
Parents of Year 3 to Year 6 children are not permitted 
on the school grounds unless they have a scheduled 
appointment with a teacher. 
 
Parents of Kindergarten children are permitted to drop 
their children off at their classroom and then 
immediately leave the school grounds.  
We ask the Kindergarten parents to use the Pee Wee 
park entrance if possible when dropping off 
Kindergarten children in the morning. 
 
Once again Gordon West has been granted special 
permission to use the artificial grass area adjacent to 
the school hall to dismiss Kindergarten children in the 
afternoon. Kindergarten teachers will bring their classes 
to this area for dismissal. 
Kindergarten children will be dismissed at 2:40pm for at 
least the first two weeks of school. 
 
If it is raining Kindergarten teachers will dismiss their 
classes from under the COLA in front of the 
administration building. 
For any parents entering the school grounds the 
Department of Education has advised that it is a 
requirement for parents to scan the COVID Safe QR 
codes which are located at all access points around the 
school. 
Parents have the option of downloading the Service 
NSW App to help facilitate this process. 
 
The first newsletter for the year outlines a number of 
school procedures and I apologise to those parents 
who have read similar information previously and for 
the length of my message. However the information 
contained remains very important. 
Parents can also access the Gordon West Information 
Handbook publication on the school website. 
We encourage all parents to use the website as an 
information source and also sign up to the Gordon West 
SkoolBag App. 
 We appreciate suggestions as to how we can improve 
our website to facilitate better communication between 
the school and the community. 
All family representatives will receive a hardcopy of our 
recently updated Gordon West Handbook with today’s 
Bulletin. 
 
Excellent communication is of the utmost importance 
in running any successful organisation and our school 
is no exception. School organisation on day one was 
very exciting with a number of new teachers, new 
students and many internal changes. 
We bid farewell to Mrs Yeow, Ms Denyer, Mrs Tambakis 

and Ms Parsons.  
We thank these teachers for their wonderful 
contribution to the Gordon West School community and 
wish them all the best in their new endeavours. 
Mrs Sheldon continues to work as a consultant in the 
Department of Education’s Parramatta office. 
 
We welcome Mr Moses and Ms Blair to Gordon West. 
 Mr Moses comes to Gordon West from Castle Cove 
Public School and is a very experienced Assistant 
Principal will replace Mrs Sheldon and supervise the 
Stage 2 section of our school.  
Mr Moses and Mrs Harvey have been appointed 
Instructional Leaders for 2021. 
 A number of teachers also returned from maternity 
leave. 
 
Once again we also took the opportunity to provide 
different career opportunities for a number of teachers 
by moving them internally to gain valuable experience 
in the four different stages across K‐6. It is very 
important for a teacher’s professional development to 
gain experience across the different stages.  
  
Best Start Kindergarten testing has been completed 
and the new Kindergarten children have settled in 
well. 
Mrs Armstrong the Assistant Principal and her team 
have ensured that the newest members of the Gordon 
West family are being well looked after. 
Unfortunately COVID‐19 restrictions prevented the 
hosting of a lovely morning tea which is a regular 
feature of the Gordon West school calendar and an 
excellent means of welcoming new parents to our 
school.  
Hopefully we will be able to hold a similar event later in 
the term. 
 
The Gordon West FRASC Welcome Fest held annually is 
an excellent way to commence the year and to welcome 
new parents to the school. 
Unfortunately after consultation with Mr O’Keefe our 
Parents and Citizens Association president,  Mrs Mark 
our FRASC president and Mrs Harvey our COVID‐19 
coordinator we have had to postpone this event. 
Hopefully we will be able to organise a similar event 
later in the year. 
 
Preliminary information notes have been sent home in 
relation to the organisation of our swimming carnival 
scheduled for next Tuesday to those who are eligible 
to participate. 
Once again COVID‐19 has played havoc with our usual 
organisational model. 
In summary the West Pymble Aquatic Centre has 



capped our overall participation numbers at 300 resulting 
in the following changes. 
 
1. No parent spectators will be allowed. 
2. The only parents in attendance will be the parents who 
help in the running of the carnival with the expectation 
that the parent helpers will work for the total duration of 
the carnival. 
3. Children who are not strong swimmers over a fifty 
metre distance are advised not to participate in the 
carnival and to stay at school. 
4. The same expectation applies to Year 2 students whose 
age makes them eligible to attend the carnival but who 
are not strong swimmers. 
The only eligible Year 2 swimmers who participate in the 
carnival should be those who believe that they are 
competitive swimmers and that they could proceed on to 
the Zone Carnival later in the Term. 
5. Children who attend the carnival will not be able to 
order from the Gordon West school canteen on the day 
of the carnival. 
6. If possible can participants wear their swimming 
costumes under their clothes so that they limit the use of 
the change rooms on site. 
 
During the vacation due to the size of the undertaking 
we outsourced our ground maintenance program to 
Joseph Gallo Landscaping a former parent of Gordon 
West Public school.  
 
Mr Gallo and his team with assistance from Salvatore 
Castelnuovo (Sam) our Gordon West Projects manager, 
spent a great deal of time and effort to ensure that the 
grounds are looking magnificent which was a huge task. 
Work was also commenced on terracing the oval bank 
and although not as yet completed it will look 
magnificent when finished.  
 

Congratulations to Miss Bella Harvey our Band Director 
on her permanent appointment to the Australian Navy 
Band. Miss Harvey has been associated with Gordon 
West for over 10 years and has done a marvellous job as 

Band Director. 
Bella’s passionate and professional manner has ensured 
that our band program has gone from strength to 
strength. 
Teaching Services Australia, our Band Administrators 
have already appointed Jane Nelson to conduct the 
Training Band and Mike Votano to conduct Concert Band 
1 and Concert Band 2. Lachlan Hamilton will continue as 
our Jazz Band conductor.  
 
School Development Days are extremely valuable for 
school organisation and teacher professional 
development. 
We thank you for your support of these days as we 
realise School Development Days can be an 
organisational challenge for parents.  On our School 
Development Days on Wednesday 27 and Thursday 28 
January we were able to provide an opportunity for 
effective teacher professional development. 
It was wonderful to observe the enthusiasm of the 53 
members of staff engaged in a variety of activities, a 
number of which are so much more difficult to organise 
at our regular after school staff meetings. 
The School Development Day program overview will be 
presented at the first meeting of the Gordon West 
Parents and Citizens Association on Monday 22 February.  
Please contact Mr Sparke should you wish to receive a 
copy of the School Development Program or should you 
care to ask any questions relating to School Development 
Days. 
 
The challenges of COVID‐19 last year overshadowed the 
wonderful work being done by Public Schools across 
NSW under the auspices of the School Excellence Policy. 
I have enclosed a copy of the School Excellence Policy 
summary for your information. 
At Gordon West we are very excited and committed to 
the School Excellence Policy. 
At this point in time we have completed our School 
Situational Analysis and have also completed Strategic 
Direction 1 of our 3 Strategic Directions of the School 
Improvement Plan which is due for completion by the 
end of Term 1 2021. 
Unfortunately due to COVID‐19 restrictions we have not 
been able to present this very exciting plan to our school 
community for comment but will do so at the first 
available opportunity. 
 Congratulations and thank you to Mr Sparke for being an 
incredibly talented and professional chairperson of both 
the External Validation and the School Excellence Policy 
committees. 
 
 



Parent Information evenings scheduled for Week 5 will 
continue as planned with parent numbers limited to 30 
per class which will mean one parent per family. Given 
these restrictions there will be no whole Stage 
presentations prior to the individual class presentations. 
Parent gatherings for the “tea and cakes” prior to and 
after these presentations have also had to be cancelled. 
More information regarding the Parent Information 
Evenings will be sent home next week. 
 
Mr O’Keefe President of the Gordon West Parents and 
Citizens Association and Mrs Mark President of the 
FRASC welcome feedback on any aspect of school 
organisation. 

Finally a big thank you to the Gordon West school 
community for the very compassionate, rational manner 
in which the challenges of  COVID‐19  have been have 
been addressed. 
We will continue to monitor the Coronavirus situation 
closely and take advice received from the NSW Ministry 
of Health and the NSW Department of Education to 
ensure that we are responding appropriately. 
  
We look forward to a successful year. 

 

J Huckerby 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
CongratulaƟons to the following students who have been elected House 
Captains for 2021: 
 
 Gareaway 
 Captains: Alicia B & Lachlan D 
 Vice Captains:  Wyn Yen C & Billy H 
 

  Waugan 
 Captains:  Emily H  &  Erol E 
 Vice Captains: Caitlin V & MaƟu F 
 

  Mulgo 
 Captains: Jemima C & Ashwin S 
 Vice Captains: Emily Y & Baxter M 
 

  Marayong 
 Captains: Jasmine C & Ahaan M 
 Vice Captains: Kiara H & Brian L 

Gareaway 
Blue 

Cockatoo 

Waugan 
Red 

Raven 

Mulgo 
Yellow 
Swan 

Marayong 
Green 
Emu 



Australian School Band and Orchestra FesƟval (ASBOF) Awards 
 
2020 was a very challenging year for bands, as they could not rehearse 
together while the schools were closed and physical distancing restricƟons 
were in place.  SƟll, the band members conƟnued with online lessons with 
their private tutors, and Miss Harvey formed a Google Classroom to keep 
everyone going with online rehearsals.  In Term 4 when the bands could 
rehearse in person again, they put together a video submission for the 
Australia School Band and Orchestra FesƟval.  This was sent for adjudicaƟon, 
which is when experienced conductors watch the recording and judge their 
performance.  We are pleased to announce that CB1 received a SILVER award, 
and CB2 received GOLD!!  This is a wonderful achievement in very trying 
circumstances, and Miss Harvey and the school are very proud.   
Miss Harvey has accepted a job with the Royal Australian Navy as a 
professional musician playing trumpet, and the Gordon West community 
wishes her the very best in this next chapter. 

Miss Harvey with current band members. 



For parents with young children who want to connect in a covid safe environment 
Pymble Playgroup is a local community group for parents/carers and children from birth to 
school age. Run by volunteers playgroup is an opportunity for children to socialise and learn 
through play and to develop their social emotional and physical skills, and an opportunity for 
parents and carers to develop social and support networks. The transition from birth to school 
age hold some big changes and playgroup plays a key role in helping children and parents 
embrace these developments and improve children’s school readiness’ by:   

Encouraging independence  
Improving kids’ emotional wellbeing and physical health  
Providing more engaged community experiences 
Increasing social awareness and inclusivity 
Learning and developing through informal play activities; 
Making friends and reducing feelings of isolation. 

These benefits and more are reasons to attend playgroup in the years before school starts.  
 

Pymble Playgroup runs from a heritage house in Pymble dedicated to 
Playgroup, a covid safe space for parents and children to connect and 
make friends prior to school. Making Playgroup part of a weekly 
routine gives children the valuable opportunity to connect in the 
community and brings parents and carers together to bond over shared 
experiences.  
 

Sessions are available Monday to 
Friday, email  pymbleplaygroup@gmail.com or visit our website 
for existing sessions, fees and more 
information www.pymbleplaygroup.com.au 





     BULLETIN HARDCOPIES 
 
This bulletin is available on the school website and emailed every 
fortnight for all parents to view. To reduce our impact on the 
environment the printed copy of the bulletin will only be provided to 
families who specifically request a hardcopy. 
 
Please complete this form and send to the school office if you require 
the bulletin in hardcopy format: 
 
Eldest Child’s Name:……………………………………………………………Class:…………………..  
 
Parents Signature:………………………………………………………………………………………… 










